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Department of Environment 
PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon, Y1A 2C6 
 
 
September 29, 2022 
 
 
Applicant c/o 
Access and Privacy Officer, 
Corporate Information Management, ATIPP Office 
 
RE:  Final Response Access Request #22-395 
 
Decision 
 
The Department of Environment has searched the Conservation Officer Services branch and 
the Fish and Wildlife branch and has identified records responsive to Access Request #22-395. 
The final response on the information is as follows: 
 
Access Granted in Full 
 
The Department of Environment is granting access in full to information relating to the request 
noted below: 
 
Outfitter quotas by outfitting concession for moose, caribou and grizzly bear for the 
years of 2020, 2021 and 2022.  Timeframe: January 1, 2020 – August 16, 2022.  
Additional Information: The applicant is okay with Environment generating a record 
that contains this information. 

 
The Department of Environment has generated a record with the requested information 
provided in full. 
 
Please note that grizzly bear quotas are assigned to be filled over a three-year period. 
 
There is no charge to the applicant. 
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Right to Complain 
 
Pursuant to section 66 of the ATIPP Act, you may complain to Yukon’s Information and Privacy 
Commissioner in respect of this response within 30 business days of receiving this notice by 
contacting:  

Yukon Information and Privacy Commissioner 
3162 Third Avenue, Main Floor 
Whitehorse, YT  Y1A 1G3 
Phone: (867) 667-8468 
Email: intake@ombudsman.yk.ca 
Fax: (867) 667-8469 

 
Contact Person in Department 
 
If you feel that your request has not been answered completely or that you require further 
clarification, please contact Gwen Rempel, Access and Privacy Analyst at 867-393-6305 or 
env-atipp@yukon.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
C. Shehnaz Ali 
a/Deputy Minister of Environment 
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